
New Church of England statistics for 2015, published today, show that just under one million people attend services each week. The survey,

carried out over four weeks in October 2015, found 960,000 people attending church each week, with 820,000 adults and 140,000 children.

Schools services added a further 160,000 attenders.



The total worshipping community of churches across the Church of England, the report says, was 1,142,000 people, of whom 20% were aged

under 18, 50% were aged 18-69 and 30% were aged 70 or over.

Figures also show that 2.5 million attended a Church of England Church at Christmas in 2015 and 1.3 million people attended a service at Easter.

Additionally, 2.3 million people attended special Advent services for the congregation and local community, whilst 2.7 million attended special

Advent services for civic organisations and schools.

In 2015, the Church carried out just under 1,000 weddings, 2,000 baptisms, and almost 3,000 funerals every week of the year.  Attendances at

these services are not recorded but conservative estimates of 50 at each of those 6000 services would add up to 300,000 attendances each

week or more than 15 million each year.

Some 11% of births during 2015 were marked by a Church of England infant baptism or thanksgiving service whilst 30% of deaths were marked

by a Church of England funeral.

As a whole the figures represent a continuing trend that has shown an 11% decrease in attendance over the past decade with an average decline

of just over 1% a year.

A one-off question for 2015 asked churches about the facilities they provide. The responses suggest that nearly half now have kitchen facilities

and more than 60% have toilets. The 16,000 churches of the Church of England serve communities in a range of different ways, including full-or

part-time shops in 212 of them and post offices in 152.

William Nye, Secretary General of the Archbishops' Council, said: "The Church of England is setting out on a journey of Renewal & Reform, aiming

to reverse our numerical decline in attendance so that we become a growing church in every region and for every generation.

"The Church of England is open to and for everyone in England, building up the Body of Christ and working for the common good. For some of

those who support our work, weekly attendance at services is part of their discipleship. There will be many others, as we know from the Census,

who identify with us but who worship on a less regular basis.

"These figures represent a realistic assessment of where we start from in terms of weekly attendance. We are confident in a hopeful future

where our love of God and service of neighbour will form the basis for future growth.

"Statistics for Mission provides an invaluable foundation for this and demonstrates that the Church, fully aware of where we are yet confident of

the future, still has a strong base to work from."

Download the statistics.
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